Minutes of the Transition Black Isle AGM on Tuesday 14th November 2017 at Glachbeg

Present: Martin Sherring, Julie Gibson, Wendy Price, Barbara Manson, Julie Shortreed, Anne Thomas, Peter Moffatt, Marion Moffatt, Sheila Currie, Penny Edwards, Marcia Humes, Sue Howard, Julian Paren, Bob Bull.

Apologies: Richard Robinson, Deborah Guthrie, Vikki Trelfer, Richard Cherry, Toni Clark, Rhona Adam, Carola Martin-Smith, Trish McKeggie, Dave Greer, Alaine Macdonald, Clive Brandon, Julie Plumridge, Maggie Dove, Ro Scott, Moira Broadhead, Benita Miller, David Reid, Teen Ross, Penny Hepburn, Jimmie Hepburn, Roger McMichael, Ian Carus, Myra Carus, Fiona Johnston
Minutes of the last meeting

These were unanimously accepted as a correct record of the meeting.

Convenor’s Report

Martin reported on activities during the year to 31st March 2017, and those which had taken place since then.

Of particular note were:

· The Our Local Larder website, and our hosting of an intern over the summer to mastermind that;

· Survey work carried out on local orchards, for the SNH Orchard Revival project;

· Various energy initiatives, including reduced cost thermographic surveys, a workshop on draughtproofing and a group visit to a sea-source heat pump in Ullapool;

· TBI involvement in the new national “hub”, Transition Scotland;

· The continuing programme of Grow North workshops;

· The Black Isle Bicycles bike hire business.

At the time of the AGM there were 151 members, compared with 135 at the same time last year.

Finance

The Treasurer Julie Gibson thanked Martin Sherring and Carolyn Gethin for their assistance in producing the accounts. Full copies were available to those attending or by e-mail to other members.

Julie reported a sound financial result for the year showing a total surplus of £7,346. TBI’s net assets at the year-end were £23,601.

Julie noted that the accumulated funds represent an opportunity for TBI to progress preferred projects and to lever in additional match funding.

Election of Directors

Martin explained that all Directors have to stand down at each AGM. Any who wish to stand again must be re-elected by the membership.

There are currently 9 Directors and all wish to stand again with the exception of David Reid and Richard Robinson. In addition, Sheila Currie offered herself for election.

Martin proposed that all 8 individuals standing for election should be elected en-block. This was carried unanimously. The duly elected board is therefore: Martin Sherring, Wendy Price, Julie Gibson, Julian Paren, Anne Thomas, Peter Moffatt, Vanessa Halhead and Sheila Currie.

Martin confirmed that the Board has the power to co-opt Directors between AGM’s.

Any other competent business

Richard Robinson and David Reid were thanked for their work on the Board, and Martin Sherring was presented with a card to thank him for his three years as convenor.

